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• To unite women in a  
fellowship of worship, study, 
and offering which will 
deepen and strengthen their 
own spiritual lives, and lead 
them into  
Christian service in  
parish, community,  
diocese, nation, and world. 
 
• To work for and sustain 
an informed interest in the 
mission of the Church.

OUR PURPOSE 

BONNIE KITTLE ON UNSPLASH.COM

As the winter wears on, we have hope of a better  
year when we can all be together again.

Highlights of president Linda Fury’s  
message to ACW members:
•  2021 Annual general meeting is doubtful.
•  Zoom meeting with executive, deanery 
presidents is planned.
•  Check on and keep in touch with each  
other!
See page 4 for her full message.
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President: Linda Fury  
< lafury1944@gmail.com >

Submit articles up to 600 words.
Articles may be edited as necessary

for length and clarity. Please send to:
Gisele McKnight, editor,  

< gmcknight@diofton.ca > 
12 Spruce St., Sussex, NB E4E 1L9

Please notify Linda Collins  
LeBans and your Deanery  
representative with the names 
of those who should be entered 
into the Book of Remembrance. 
If you would like to put a  
member on the Roll of Honour, 

please contact Linda at  
506-454-2649; email:  
lclebans@gmail.com or  
55 Woodfield Crescent,   
Fredericton, N.B.  
E3B 2N2 

Book of Remembrance  
- Roll of Honour -

St John the Baptist Anglican Church, 
Riverview hosted an ACW Memori-
al Tree Lighting ceremony on Dec. 
18. The event was well attended 
despite the weather and COVID 
challenges. There were some lively 
carols played by our music team. 
We also remembered and gave 
thanks for our loved ones who have 
departed. The ACW thanks every-
one who participated in this event.  
Musicians left to right:  Phil Hebb, 
Ivan Hicks, J. Christopher Pillay, Dan-
iel Robinson, Sylvia Campbell, Vivian 
Hicks.   
ACW members left to right:  Bet-
ty Peddle (ACW president), Betty 
Williston (treasurer), Nada Guimond 
(vice president), Phil Hebb, Revd 
Julian Pillay (rector), J. Christopher 
Pillay, Audrey Dawe, Jan Maltby, 
Kit Ogilvie, Ivan Hicks, Ruth-Anne 
Robinson.  
Seated: Daniel Robinson, Sylvia 
Campbell, Vivian Hicks.SUBMITTED PHOTO

memorial tree lighting
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When our church finally opened in the fall, the Parish of Minto & Chip-
man ACW came up with some ideas for safe projects.  
 
The picture of the group with Father Stephen Harnish, above right, was 
taken when we got together to make turkey pot pies. This fundraiser 
took the place of our annual Harvest Supper. The pies were always a 
huge success and this fall it was no different. We made over 100 pies and 
had a blast.  
 
The second picture, above left, is that of the ACW girls after putting 
together Christmas cookie plates for the seniors of our congregation. 
We were able to deliver and wish them a very Merry Christmas from our 
church. It was a great way to keep contact in these trying times.  
 
A third picture, at right, is that of Anne Miller, a longstanding member 
of our choir who now resides at Pine Grove in Fredericton. She is being 
hugged by a homemade quilt made by our group. Another quilt went to 
one of our ACW members who now resides at Bishop’s Nursing Home 
here in Minto.  
 
For the last few years we have organized gifts for the 30 residents to be 
given out at their Christmas Tea. Usually our group has played elves to 
Santa in handing out the gifts, but this year being different with COVID, 
we were unable to attend but that didn’t stop the outpouring of love to 
the residents. 

Busy ACW  
in Minto & 
Chipman!

SUBMITTED PHOTOS
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The  
President’s 
Notebook

Linda Fury

A new year has arrived and 
my prayer is that it will be 
a much better one for all 

of us.  Very little activity has taken 
place in ACW groups throughout 
the province.       
     Few of them have been able to 
meet, but most have been able to 
keep in touch with their members.  
This is more important than ever 
before — especially for those who 
live alone.

It seems most unlikely that we 
will be able to hold our annual 
meeting in May of this year. 

My plan is to set up a Zoom 
meeting for our Diocesan Exec-
utive which will include all our 
Deanery presidents.  

If you could please let me know 
if you would be unable to have 
access to a computer during this 
time, I would very much appreci-
ate it.  

We don’t have very much new 
business as an executive, but it 

would be good if we could be in 
touch and find out how all are doing.  

I have been contacted by a few 
groups, mostly regarding funds they 
have and where they should be sent.  

Our treasurer, Cathy Lutes and I 
thought that Paul Jeffries’ stipend, 
Bishop McAllister College, along 
with the Farraline Home should be 
at the top of this list, along with local 
food banks.

Most groups have not been able to 
do much for fundraising but several 
have been successful in their efforts. 
Here are some of these ideas, which 
took place when we were in the 
yellow level:

• silent auctions
• on-line auctions
• “bakeless” bake sales
• pie making 
• quilting, as the ACW ladies of St. 

Marks in the Parish of Westmorland 
demonstrate in the photo above

• memorial Christmas tree light-
ing (which could be adapted for 
Easter)

These ideas have come from very 
few groups and I am sure there are 
many others. Please send along ideas 
which you may have tried — success-
ful or not. We really need to share 

during this difficult time.
I am asking each Deanery presi-

dent to get in touch and let me know 
how things are going. 

Any local groups who feel they 
cannot continue in this present situa-
tion are being asked to stay in touch.  

Hopefully there are groups nearby 
who would love to have you as part 
of their membership. Even if it is not 
possible to be able to attend meetings 
at this time, keeping in contact by 
phone or email would help keep you 
up to date on what is happening.

Before closing I would like to 
remember those who have had an 
especially hard time during the 
past few months. Our sympathy is 
extended to our vice-president, Jill 
Stewart, on the death of her husband 
in December.  

We also remember those who 
have had health problems or acci-
dents. Please stay in touch and let us 
know how you are making out. 

Life is difficult for all of us during 
this pandemic but we must remem-
ber that God is with us and we share 
our love for God in all that we do for 
others.

Yours in Christ, 
Linda Fury

LINDA FURY PHOTO
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On The  
Journey, with 
Eva Morton 

Eva Morton

“I treasure your word in my 
heart...”    (Psalm 119:11a)

I have been blessed by the words 
of Scripture my entire life, but 
this is especially true when 

they come to mind without my 
having to open a Bible. It means 
that God’s word really is a “light to 
my path.” (Psalm 119:105) 
     An interesting thing happened 
one year at one of our clergy spous-
es’ retreats. The planning committee 
had forgotten to bring along copies 
of the Prayer Book (BCP).  
     The usual routine is that we be-
gin and end the retreat with Holy 
Communion, one service from 
the BCP and one from the Book 
of Alternative Services (BAS).  The 
BCP service was the first thing on 
the agenda, so we had no time to 
run out and collect books.       
     The celebrant, Bishop Miller, 
decided to proceed with the ser-
vice, and was prepared to do all the 
prayers and responses by himself.   
     But he ended up not having to 
do that, because, to our surprise, 
most of us knew it by heart! The 
only thing we weren’t able to recite 
from memory was the psalm.

This Lent, the diocesan spiritual 

development team is recommending 
that we all read Hide This in Your 
Heart, Memorizing Scripture for 
Kingdom Impact, by Michael Frost 
and Graham Joseph Hill.    
     One of things I love about the 
Anglican Church is the quantity of 
Scripture we read in every single 
worship service.  
     For several years now, I have been 
saying Morning Office from the BCP 
(it started as a Lenten challenge from 
my rector).  
     Because of this, I’ve reached a 
point where I don’t have to look 
down on the page anymore. I have 
effortlessly memorized Psalm 95 
and the Benedictus (not to mention 
the Scripture sentences interspersed 
throughout service).

I’ve read quite a few missionary 
biographies over the years, and one 
of the things that always impressed 
me was how naturally they incorpo-
rated Scripture into their vocabulary.     
     It made a real impact on me and 
I have tried to follow their example. 
I am always grateful when the first 
words that come to my mind in any 
situation come from the Bible.   
     As a young person, I memo-
rized Scripture in order to receive a 
reward, and even though the motive 
may not have been the purest, I re-
tained most of what I learned.  

I memorized Isaiah 55 at summer 
camp over 50 years ago, and I am so 
thankful for the ongoing blessing it 
has been to me. I’m sure every one of 
us can recite the “comfortable words” 

from the BCP service of Holy Com-
munion: Matthew 11:28, John 3:16, 1 
Timothy 1:15, and John 2:1-2.   
     When faced with a crisis in my 
life, it is almost always words from 
the Bible that comfort me and lead 
me on.   
     When my children were young, 
we used to read the family prayers at 
the back of the BCP at bedtime, and I 
have continued the practice with my 
grandchildren. 

I know there are some who feel 
that Elizabethan language is archaic 
and difficult to understand. but it 
has always touched me how quickly 
children memorize the words.  
     Perhaps it’s the cadence of the lan-
guage that engenders this, just as it’s 
much easier to memorize something 
set to music. Those glorious passages 
from Handel’s Messiah, for instance. 
I wonder how many realize just how 
much of Isaiah they have learned by 
heart?   

Whenever I encounter criticism 
from those who feel that Anglican 
worship is too repetitive, I share 
these examples. 

How blessed it is to have the 
words of prayer and Scripture in my 
heart and on the tip of my tongue, 
any time, any where.  

I look forward to checking out our 
Lenten reading assignment. I’m sure 
it will be an encouragement to us all, 
and we certainly need a little encour-
agement these days!

Blessings,
Eva
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Guidelines for filling out the Treasurer’s Form
BY CATHY LUTES

As I am putting this report togeth-
er, our Zone 3, along with Zones 
1 and 2 have gone into the red. 
Zone 4 has been in red for a week 
or so now. It is very disheartening 
to be back in this stage again, but 
hopefully, it won’t last long. This 
has been a very unusual time for 
all of us. 

In 2020 we didn’t have our 
AGM in May and our Executive 
has not been able to meet. Due to 
the lack of these two events, the 
2020 budget was not discussed and 
approved, leading to some funds 
not going out. 

The usual funds that are in-
cluded on the Branch Treasurer’s 
Report Form will be going to their 
respective recipients.

I want to thank the many 
branches who sent their yearly 
funds for 2020. It has been a diffi-
cult year for branches to even meet 
as a group, let alone do any type of 
fundraising. 

I am aware that many branch-
es are finding it difficult to meet 
their obligations. With the past 
year being as it has been, it is very 
understandable. 

If your branch has found ways 
to fundraise, please share in the 
next Launching Out or email/
write to me and let me know so 
that I can share with other groups 

if asked.
I have been asked what funds a 

branch should contribute to if they 
have the funds in their accounts.  

Every branch is asked to contrib-
ute $50 to the Administration Fund 
and $25 to the Social Action Fund. 
These two are a priority.

I am not telling your branch 
which funds to support, but these 
two funds are top priority for every 
branch. It’s up to each individu-
al branch to decide what funds to 
support. 

It has been a rocky start for me as 
diocesan ACW treasurer. Initially I 
had difficulty getting the program on 
my laptop, but I finally got it work-
ing. 

Joyce McElman, past treasurer, 
has been a Godsend. She has had 
the patience of Job when it comes 
to helping me with this transfer of 
duties. 

I had spent a number of days, 
before COVID, sitting in her office 
in Quispamsis learning the job. Even 
when I called her last week, she was 
very willing to help in any way. 

I’m actually enjoying this office 
and I hope that I can do the very best 
for the diocesan ACW Executive.

As I have been collecting the 
Branch Treasurer’s Forms, there are a 
few reminders to pass on;
•  Please fill out the form complete-
ly, with date, church name, place, 
deanery.

•  Please fill out the bottom of the 
form with the treasurer’s complete 
name, phone number, address and, 
if available, email.
•  Please ensure that the total is 
correct.
•  Please, please PRINT CLEARLY
•  It is not necessary to change 
addresses on cheques. If you feel 
you need to change addresses on 
cheques, please initial any changes.
•  If you make any changes on 
cheques, like addresses or dates, 
you must initial the changes.
•  Make all cheques out to ACW, 
Diocese of Fredericton.
•  I would appreciate all cheques 
received before the end of Decem-
ber each year.

I have sent out receipts by email 
or post to all forms received from 
November 2019 to the first week of 
January 2021. Along with the re-
ceipts, I sent a copy of the Branch 
Treasurer’s Form. I will include the 
form with this note for those who 
didn’t receive a receipt.

I appreciate all the kind words 
received from various ladies whom 
I’ve had the pleasure speaking to 
over the phone and via email. I am 
honoured to be a member of such 
a lovely group of ladies. 

I pray that you all stay safe and 
that our lives will return to some 
normalcy in the near future.

Your Sister in Christ, Cathy 
Lutes 
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Date: _______________________________		 Deanery:____________________________
Church: _____________________________           Place:  ______________________________

Divinity Scholarship Fund							       _____________________
Administration Fund - $50 per Branch 					     _____________________
Social Action Fund - $25 per Branch 						      _____________________
Extra-Cent-A-Day Fund								        _____________________
Our Fair Share									         _____________________
Helen Burton Fund								        _____________________
Diocesan Camps Projects								       _____________________
Camp Medley									         _____________________
Camp Brookwood									         _____________________
Paul Jeffries’ Stipend								        _____________________
Bishop McAllister College, Uganda						      _____________________
Farraline Place 									         _____________________
Farraline Place Roof Fund							       _____________________
PWRDF 										          _____________________
Council of the North								        _____________________
Threshold Ministries (Church Army renamed) 				    _____________________
Kara and Nelson Mejia - Honduras						      _____________________
Anglican Foundation of Canada - ACW Trust Fund			   _____________________
Other											          _____________________

									         TOTAL: 	 _____________________

Name of Branch Treasurer: ______________________________  Phone#__________________
Postal Address: ________________________________________________________________
______________________________________ E-mail: ________________________________

		  PLEASE make cheque payable to ACW, Diocese of Fredericton, and mail to  
Cathy Lutes, Diocesan ACW Treasurer; 87 Venus Crescent, Hanwell, NB   E3C 1N1 
E-mail: lutescathy@hotmail.com;  Phone: 506-459-3265

Branch Treasurer’s  
Report Form

Carefully read the information on page 6 before completing this form
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If you can help, please visit our website, anglican.nb.ca, and click on donate. As you 
can appreciate, this very worthwhile cause has been derailed by COVID-19, but the

urgency for health care remains. Please donate as you can.

Supporting women 
in the community

BY GAIL EASTWOOD 

Supporting women in the com-
munity was one area chosen 
by the Holy Trinity Hammond 
River ACW  to focus their 
efforts as they celebrated their 
110th anniversary in 2020.    
     Mary Saulnier-Taylor, ex-
ecutive director; and Chanelle 
Morgan, program facilitator of 
the Coverdale Centre for Wom-
en in Saint John were invited to 
speak to the ACW group at the 
October 2020 meeting.

The Coverdale Centre has 
four programs to offer women 
to create a safe environment 
with empowering opportuni-
ties.  They offer drop-in pro-
grams for women of all ages 
assisting them in making proac-
tive decisions and choices.

They also have an Emergen-
cy Homeless Shelter as well as 
Hope Bridge Home which is an 
apartment offered to women as 

The small group at Holy Trinity Hammond River ACW has huge hearts! 
They delivered 20 pairs of pajamas, 13 puzzle books and 5 journals to the 
Coverdale Centre for Women in Saint John, which offers a great service for 
women in need in our greater community.

part of their transition to securing 
their own residence.  

As well, their Halfway House 
provides living quarters for wom-
en going through the Federal and 
Provincial Justice System.

The Coverdale Centre wel-
comes many levels of support 

and voiced a particular need 
for pajamas, puzzle books and 
journals.  

The ACW gathered a won-
derful collection of these items 
and donated them to a very 
appreciative  group at the Cov-
erdale Centre. 

SUBMITTED PHOTO



ACW Launching Out                  February 2021,  page 9

Farraline Place News
Farraline Place has two vacancies 
in their downtown Fredericton  
residence. It is important to have a 
full house to help keep the home  
financially viable. 
If you’d like more information, 
contact home administrator Judy 
O’Donnell at 455-6443. Thank you! 
www.farralineplace.com

St. Mark’s ACW in the Parish of Westmorland, along with members of the Men’s Fellowship Group, filled stockings for 
members of the parish as well as community members, both men and women. These were very much appreciated by 
all and many notes of thanks were received.

SUBMITTED PHOTO

santa’s little helpers


